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Starting Monday, September 16, there will be road closures and a ‘stop please alternate’ 
work zone for the Sanitary Sewer Repair Project, and water main flushing in Mason City. 
 
Sanitary Sewer Repair Project 
Road Closure: 
Weather permitting, South Carolina Avenue between 3rd and 4th Streets SE will be closed 
for approximately 2 weeks. 

 
South Carolina Avenue between 3rd/4th Streets SE       
 
‘Stop Please Alternate’ Work Zone: 
The southbound lane of S. Kentucky Avenue will be closed, using a ‘stop please alternate’ 
sign around the work zone. Also in this area, 6th Place SE and Kentucky Court will be 
closed to through traffic. The duration of this closure is approximately 1 week. 

 
South Kentucky Avenue  



 
Additional closures will be forthcoming as the Sanitary Sewer Repair Project continues. 
Motorists are encouraged to use alternate routes during this time. 
 
If you have any questions, contact the Operation & Maintenance Department at 641-421-
3675. 
 
 
Water Main Flushing 
The Water Supply Division will be flushing water mains in the Northeast quadrant of town, all 
areas East of Federal Avenue and North of Hwy 122 starting Monday, September 16th and will 
continue flushing through Friday, September 27th.  
 
Water customers may notice some discoloration of the water after the mains have been flushed, however, 
the water is safe to drink. Caution should be used when washing clothing because discolored water may 
cause staining.   
 
The public is asked not to park near or across from fire hydrants during this time. If citizens 
have questions, please contact the Water Supply Division at 641-421-3685. 
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